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County of El Dorado Clerk of the Board <edc.cob@edcgov.us>

6/21/22 BOS Public Comments - Item #23 LGBTQ Proclamation
2 messages

Melody Lane <melody.lane@reagan.com> Tue, Jun 21, 2022 at 2:36 PM
To: george.turnboo@edcgov.us, lori.parlin@edcgov.us, sue.novasel@edcgov.us, wendy.thomas@edcgov.us,
john.hidahl@edcgov.us, edc.cob@edcgov.us
Cc: todd.white@edcgov.us, Kim Dawson <Kim.Dawson@edcgov.us>, Richard Esposito <resposito@mtdemocrat.net>, Noel
Stack <nstack@mtdemocrat.net>, Eric Jaramishian <eric@mtdemocrat.com>, Donald Ashton <don.ashton@edcgov.us>,
david.livingston@edcgov.us

I was the only person to speak against the LGBTQ Proclamation today.  I’ve included my public comments
below, including regarding the lack of an invocation for the June 7th BOS Special Budget meeting.  After I
took my seat Comrade Lori Parlin inappropriately remarked that the BOS has never had invocations for
special meetings.  My statements still stand, and anyone who has a problem with the Truth of my comments
has a problem with the Holy God of the Bible.

However there were several people who supported the LGBTQ Proclamation, and one extremely liberal
woman sarcastically commented that “Melody Lane should humble herself.”  Consequently the entire BOS,
including District #2 Supervisor George Turnboo, voted unanimously to support the LGBTQ Proclamation. 
George claims to be a pastor, but his admin Todd White, is a deacon at Park Community Church where the
RCC holds their monthly meetings.  It was Todd who called me a “bitch, a trashy whore, and go f**k
yourself” in the presence of George Turnboo upon exiting a Taxpayers Association meeting.  These are not
public servants; they are wolves in sheep’s clothing that scripture warns about.

My neighbor and I sat through the BOS meeting until around noon, but left in disgust after it was very
apparent that all the outcomes had been predetermined before anyone even entered the room.  It was also
evident the BOS is not interested in hearing from the public, transparency, or accountability.

The soul of our nation is at stake.  The church cannot continue to remain silent on these issues as the world
goes to hell in a handbasket.  Pray that Spirit-filled Christians are emboldened to step up to the plate and
voice their objections to the breakdown of society and God’s Word.

Melody Lane

South Fork American River Intercessors

"The condition of society is the report card of the church." Jackson Senyonga, Uganda Revival

# # #

Public Comment #23
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As you know, I’m a third generation evangelical and my family members are the founders of Calvary Chapel Costa Mesa
which is the largest non-denominational church in America.  I have been active in various ministries for over 35 years,
and I’ve been honored to host conferences at my home for international speakers, missionaries and evangelists from all
over the globe.

 

I’m confident everybody can agree we are living in the perilous times described in 2nd Timothy 3.  The future of our
county and all nations are at stake since we crossed the threshold into the Great Reset.   God says to hate the sin but
love the sinner.  In fact, I have some dear friends who are gay, but scripture makes it clear that God abhors such a
lifestyle because it represents the breakdown of the family and the fabric of society.  In that regard I’d like to read a couple
of quotes from those who could not be here today.  The first is from Larry Thornhill:

 

“Melody Lane is a very good friend of mine.  She comes under constant attack from the liberal mindset on the BOS. 
Please read her email and pass it on to those whom you know care about the future of our County.  If possible please
encourage those who can to attend Tuesday’s meeting and voice their objection to Lori Parlin’s proclamation to have a
“LGBTQ+” celebration for an entire MONTH!!  For certain, Christ loves and died for every homosexual but he also detests
this lifestyle.  For us as Men of God to allow our political leaders to even suggest this is prurient!   Stand with me as we
proclaim God’s truth to an uninformed community.”

 

In another email - “It is strange that we give the flag, Presidents, Veterans, Father’s, Mother’s, Martin Luther King, and
more, just ONE DAY to celebrate their contribution to our society but our leaders are proposing a FULL MONTH to
celebrate perversion!!  “Woe unto them that call good evil and then call evil good...the judgement of Almighty God awaits
such people!”  I wish I could be there to give my 3 minute opinion!!”

Consider what God thinks about pride.  Proverbs 16 says “Pride goes before destruction and a haughty spirit before a fall.

What does God think about LGBTQ Pride?  God tells us in Leviticus 18 that “You shall not lie with a male as with a
woman. It is an abomination.” 

Don’t forget what happened to Sodom and Gomorrah.  You are supposed to respect the rights of ALL constituents.  By
even suggesting this proclamation honoring such a lifestyle for an entire month is an offense to the Church at large, and
you are tempting the hand of God’s judgement.  I urge you, do NOT pass this proclamation.

# # #

 

With regard to Consent Item #1, there is a glaring omission from the minutes of the June 7th Special Meeting—there was
no invocation. 

 

It was Patrick Henry who said, “It is when a people forget God that tyrants forge their chains.”  We cannot expect God to
bless or protect our county while tyrants blatantly violate their oaths of office, dismantle the Constitution, and are allowed
to rob us of the blessings of freedom!

 

And it was Edmund Burke who said, “The only thing necessary for evil to triumph is for enough good men to do nothing.” 
What a shame that George Turnboo, who professes to be a pastor, couldn’t muster up his voice for an invocation.  Shame
on all of you.  No wonder this county is in such a mess.  It wasn’t that long ago, if a pastor failed to show up, then I would
be invited to step forward to give the invocation led by the Holy Spirit.

 

God will not bless or heal El Dorado County as long as you refuse to humble yourselves, pray, and repent of your wicked
ways.  In closing, it was Thomas Jefferson who said, “Indeed I tremble for my country when I reflect that God is just; that
his justice cannot sleep forever.”  And by the look of the way things are going, pray that God has mercy on our entire
nation!
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County of El Dorado Clerk of the Board <edc.cob@edcgov.us> Tue, Jun 21, 2022 at 3:41 PM
To: Melody Lane <melody.lane@reagan.com>

Thank you.  Appropriate public comment provided for upcoming agenda items will be added to the corresponding file. 

Office of the Clerk of the Board 
El Dorado County 
330 Fair Lane, Placerville, CA 95667 
530-621-5390

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This electronic communication with its contents may contain confidential and/or privileged
information. It is solely for the use of the intended recipient(s), except as otherwise permitted. Unauthorized interception,
review, use, or disclosure is prohibited and may violate applicable laws including the Electronic Communications Privacy
Act. If you are not the intended recipient, or authorized to receive for the intended recipient, please contact the sender
and destroy all copies of the communication. Thank you for your consideration. 
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